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Issue 1: Should North Peninsula Utilities Corporation's proposed territory amendment be approved? 
Recommendation: No. The application fails to demonstrate a need for service in the territory requested. Also, 
the Utility's plan to connect customers would require customers to install equipment that is normally the 
responsibility of the Utility or developer. As such, the requested territory amendment does not appear to be in 
the public interest and should be denied. The Utility's existing service availability policy indicates the manner 
in which service will be provided to vacant lots and the undeveloped eight-acre parcel in its existing territory 
and should remain unchanged. 
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Issue 2: Should this docket be closed? 
Recommendation: Yes. If no person whose substantial interests are affected by the proposed agency action 
files a protest within 21 days of the issuance of the order, this docket should be closed upon the issuance of a 
consummating order 




